

National Officers Academy

Mock Exams CSS-2022 October 2021(Mock-6)

ENGLISH (PRECIS AND COMPOSITION)

TIME ALLOWED: THREE HOURS PART-I (MCQS) MAXIMUM MARKS = 20
PART-I(MCQS): MAXIMUM 30 MINUTES PART-II MAXIMUM MARKS = 80

NOTE:

- i. **Part-II** is to be attempted on the separate **Answer Book**.
- ii. Attempt **ALL** questions from **PART-II**.
- iii. All the parts (if any) of each Question must be attempted at one place instead of at different places.
- iv. Write Q. No. in the Answer Book in accordance with Q. No. in the Q. Paper.

PART-II

Q. 2 Make a précis of the following passage and suggest a suitable title.

(15+5=20)

Although all of us violate norms from time to time, few people would consider themselves deviant. Those who do, however, have often been labeled "deviant" by society and have gradually come to believe it themselves. Labeling theory examines the ascribing of a deviant behavior to another person by members of society. Thus, what is considered deviant is determined not so much by the behaviors themselves or the people who commit them, but by the reactions of others to these behaviors. As a result, what is considered deviant changes over time and can vary significantly across cultures.

Sociologist Edwin Lemert expanded on the concepts of labeling theory, identifying two types of deviance that affect identity formation. Primary deviance is a violation of norms that does not result in any long-term effects on the individual's self-image or interactions with others. Speeding is a deviant act, but receiving a speeding ticket generally does not make others view you as a bad person, nor does it alter your own self-concept. Individuals who engage in primary deviance still maintain a feeling of belonging in society and are likely to continue to conform to norms in the future.

Sometimes, in more extreme cases, primary deviance can morph into secondary deviance. Secondary deviance occurs when a person's self-concept and behavior begin to change after his or her actions are labeled as deviant by members of society. The person may begin to take on and fulfill the role of a "deviant" as an act of rebellion against the society that has labeled that individual as such. For example, consider a high school student who often cuts class and gets into fights. The student is reprimanded frequently by teachers and school staff, and soon enough, he develops a reputation as a "troublemaker." As a result, the student starts acting out even more and breaking more rules; he has adopted the "troublemaker" label and embraced this deviant identity. Secondary deviance can be so strong that it bestows a master status on an individual. A master status is a label that describes the chief characteristic of an individual. Some people see themselves primarily as doctors, artists, or grandfathers. Others see themselves as beggars, convicts, or addicts.

Q. 3 Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that follow.

(20)

Greta Thunberg gained support all around the world after she started a movement encouraging children and young people to help her raise awareness about the impact of climate change. Now, the 18-year-old activist says the Fridays for Future movement will be returning with another march on Friday 24 September to demand that world leaders take action on important climate issues. "It has been a very strange year and a half with this pandemic but of course the climate crisis has not disappeared, it's the opposite, it's even more urgent now than it was before," Greta said speaking ahead of the strike.

"We will go back on the streets now, of course it will look different, in some countries we will be more people, in some countries like Sweden we will have smaller symbolic actions. But we will still be back on the streets to show that we have not disappeared, and we are still demanding climate action and climate justice. Time and time again, the leaders today show that they do not care about the future, at least it doesn't seem like it. They say that they listen to us young people, but they are obviously not. They have proven that now again. And that's why we will be back on the streets."

Vanessa Nakate, who is a climate campaigner from Uganda, said Friday's protest would focus on climate justice, drawing attention to the issues facing countries which have contributed the least to global warming and which are seeing some of the biggest impacts, from droughts to floods and famine. Referring to the COP26 conference which takes place in Glasgow this November, Nakate said "we expect that leaders are going to give talks, speeches and sweet nothings". She says governments that have agreed to reduce their greenhouse gas emissions should follow through and avoid building new coal-fired power plants or oil pipelines that rely on fossil fuels.

Questions

- i. Why has Greta Thunberg become famous?
- ii. Do Greta and her activists think that conferences are enough for saving climate?
- iii. What have climate activists achieved so far?
- iv. Why would streets look different when they go back on streets again?
- v. Why is it necessary for Greta to continue the street marches?

Q. 4 Correct any FIVE of the following sentences. (10)Instead of advise her you should leading by action. We have done everything that we can by our power. He does not remember where he had put the watch on coming out of the door. c) d) Although they are fast friends but they did not meet quite often. I didn't think you have that many amount in your account. e) She is careful not only with her own money but also she advises others to spend less. f) g) We plan to held a barbecue party to celebrate the coming of winters. O. 5. (A) Use FIVE of the following in sentences to make their meaning clear. **(5)** a) Like a shag on a rock b) Make a bee line for c) Play fast and loose d) A bull in a China shop Back to the salt mines e) To come in terms with f) To keep one's fingers crossed (B) Use FIVE of the following pairs of words in sentences. **(5)** disinterested/uninterested inspect/supervise voracity/veracity c) d) absolute/absolution e) devise/improvise f) wicked/wanton proceed/precede **(5)** Q.6. (A) Change the narration of any FIVE of the following sentences. Jack told Jane that he had no heart to follow her project any more. The old lady turned towards him and said, "Is this all that you have to say?" b) "We don't sell that bread any more here, Sir," the baker informed. c) d) The chairman announced: "Let the games begin!" "Wherever I go, your shadow follows me," he said to his lawyer. I said, "You have been so worried about it and you didn't even tell me." f) He told his colleagues that he didn't see any reason why that project should be continued any longer. **(5)** (B) Punctuate the following passage. whats required now is stability to resolve the impasse i want to step aside to prevent chaos mr Kurz said as he announced his resignation he said he would remain leader of his party and continue to sit in parliament first and foremost however i will of course use the opportunity to disprove the allegations against me he added although he is no longer Chancellor mr Kurz will still be a major figure in austrian

politics as leader of his party he will be present at cabinet meetings

Q.7. Translate the following into English, keeping in view the idiomatic/figurative expression. (10)

سال 2021ء کا ادب کا نوبیل انعام تنزانیہ سے تعلق رکھنے والے 73 سالہ ناول نگار عبدالرزاق گرناہ نے اپنے نام کر لیا ہے۔ غیر ملکی میڈیا رپورٹس کے مطابق ادب کا نوبیل انعام اپنے نام کرنے والے مصنف و ادیب عبدالرزاق گرناہ مہاجرین کے مسائل اور دنیا پر مہاجرت کے اثرات کو اپنی تحریروں کا حصہ بنا چکے ہیں۔ غیر ملکی میڈیا رپورٹس میں بتایا گیا ہے کہ نوبل پر آئز کے لیے نامزد کرنے والی کمیٹی نے عبدالرزاق گرناہ کو مختلف تہذیبوں، مہاجرت آور اس کے اثرات، بناہ گزینوں کے ساتھ پیش آنے والی مشکلات اور اِن کے ساتھ روا رکھے جانے والے رویوں کو انتہائی سادہ الفاظ میں اپنے تحریروں میں بیان اور اُجاگر کیا ہے۔
